Freedom of Information Act 2000 – LED Street Lights 

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1. Has the council installed any energy efficient street lighting in the last five years, such as replacing halogen bulbs with LED street lights? 

Answer: Yes, this authority has replaced all of its sodium street lighting stock with energy efficient LED units complete with central management system.

2. If the council is in the process of installing any energy efficient street lighting, please confirm when the council started to do this and provide an estimate of when the council expects to have switched all street lights to energy efficient street lighting. 

We started to replace our sodium street lighting stock with LED units in 2013 and have just completed the project. 
We still have some 4,000 fairly new white light discharge lights which we hope to convert to LED units in the coming years.

3. How much did the council spend on running, installing and maintaining street lighting under the council’s jurisdiction in 2015, 2016 and 2017? 

We spent £3,696,264 in 2014/15, £4,006,285 in 2015/16 and £434,152 in 2016/17 on replacing the old sodium lights with energy saving LED units. 
The total cost of maintaining the street lights was £ £386,805 in 2014/15, £443,121 in 2015/16 and £371,762 in 2016/17.

4. How much does the council estimate they will spend on running, installing and maintaining street lighting under the council’s jurisdiction in 2018? 

We estimate our budget for 2017/18 to be around £350,000.

5. How many complaints were received in relation to new energy efficient street lighting, if any, during 2017? 

13 with either too dim or too bright but nothing that we could not resolve
6. Please estimate how much money the council currently saves following the installation of any energy efficient street lighting on a monthly and annual basis?

At the start of our LED conversion programme the energy consumption for 2012/13 was 19,766,033 kWh and the annual energy bill came to £2,167,885. 
Had we not converted our sodium stock to energy saving LED units at the current tariff we estimate that our energy bill would be over £2,470,000 for this financial year.
Our current forecast spend for this financial year is £1,140,743 that’s a saving of £1,329,257 had we done nothing to reduce our energy consumption, that is a saving of over 54%.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

